
CITY OF HAINES
COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
AUGUST 13, 2019
       CONVENE: 6:00 PM

Mayor's Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of July 9, 2019 Council meeting.
· August accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report – July
Administrative Matters

· Haines Steak House Proprietors to Address the Council 

· 2020 Census Presentation

· OLCC Renewals

City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Unfinished Business
New Business
Council Reports

Public Comments

The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
AUGUST 13, 2019
CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the August 13, 2019 City Council meeting at 6:00 pm. Council members present were Ken Bain, June Falcon, Dennis Anthony, Angie Shurtleff, Don Adcock and Peter Hall. City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Ty Falcon were also present.  
Citizens present: Dave and Lois Johnson, Fletcher Johnson, Larry Curry, Sandy Wood, Garla Rowe, Janet Ruda, Mike Morrow, David Swanson and ?. Sheriff Deputy Riley and Lynne Gross from US Census 2020 were also present.
Agenda Item No. 1– Administrative Matters
2020 Census Presentation
Lynne Gross from the US Census Bureau presented the Council with packets concerning the 2020 census. Lynne stated that she is the partnership specialist for eastern Oregon which includes Malheur, Baker, Union and Wallowa counties. Lynne stated the goal of the 2020 census was to count everyone once and only once. She stressed the importance of an accurate census count. The census determines the distribution of more than $675 billion federal dollars each year. Oregon received $13.5 billion last year. This year will be the first year that people will be able to respond over the internet, by phone or by paper copy. The Census Bureau will send out a series of 5 postcards starting next spring. These will not be mailed to post offices boxes. In Haines the Census Bureau will go door to door since there in not mail delivery. 

Haines Steak House Proprietors Address the Council 
One of the owners of the Haines Steak House, Lois Johnson, addressed the Council concerning the parking for the Haines Steak House. Recently the parking was changed to parallel parking. The Johnson’s stated that this limits the amount of parking for their restaurant. 
Mayor Brown explained that it was for safety purposes because when large vehicles are parked on Third Street the vehicles obstruct traffic on Highway 30. 
A long discussion followed.

Councilor Anthony made a motion to place fog lines the legal distance for straight in parking and all major roads and no parking signs posted 20 feet from stop signs. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.
Note: Legal distance is 19 feet.

OLCC License Renewals
The OLCC licenses that are up for renewal are the Haines Steak House, Frontier Saloon and the Haines Sell Rite. 

Councilor Anthony made a motion to accept the OLCC license renewals. Councilor Falcon seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 2 - Consent Agenda
Mayor Brown explained that the June expenses would be voted on separately due to a conflict with Councilors Bain and Falcon.

Councilor Falcon excused herself from the Council declaring that there was a conflict of interest because Public Works Ty Falcon is her husband.

Councilor Anthony made a motion to accept the payroll expenses. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 

Councilor Falcon returned to the Council.

Councilor Bain excused himself from the Council declaring that there was a conflict of interest due to him receiving compensation for services rendered to the City of Haines. 
Councilor Falcon made a motion to accept the expenses. Councilor Adcock seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 

Councilor Bain returned to the Council.

Councilor Anthony made a motion to accept the remainder of the consent agenda. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 

Agenda Item No. 3 – Mayor’s Report

Mayor Brown explained that T. Bailey would have their cement crew here tomorrow to pour the cement for the gen-set and the propane tank. Warrington Construction will be back to do some excavation for the drain and some landscaping. Then the paint crew will come in and sandblast the interior and exterior of the tank, install a liner inside and paint the outside. There is also enough funds available to install some mainlines on the east side of town. 
Agenda Item No. 4 – City Recorder

City Recorder Report
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that in May the City received a routine notice from the Oregon Employment Office concerning former employee Brandon Fry. The Employment Office wanted to verify the reason for separation and dates of employment and last day of employment. Brandon had stated that the reason for separation was because he was discharged. Valerie responded to the Employment Office with the reason for separation was that Brandon had resigned. A copy of his resignation letter was sent to the Employment Office with the form. The Employment Office denied his unemployment benefits. Brandon then requested a hearing. The hearing took place on July 3, 2019 with the Office of Administrative Hearings with the State of Oregon. The hearing took place as a phone conference between the Judge, Brandon Fry, Mayor Brown, Larry Curry and Valerie. The City was able to submit documents prior to the hearing to verify the chain of events. Brandon’s statements that he had submitted contained inaccurate dates and information. The Office of Administrative Hearings denied his benefits, stating that Brandon left employment without good cause.  
On August 6, 2019 the City received a notice of a complaint that was filed with the Bureau of Labor and Industries, BOLI. The complaint was filed by Brandon Fry on July 15, 2019 with the Civil Rights Division alleging unlawful discrimination. Complaint is herein attached and part of the record. 
On August 12, 2019 the City received two certified letters. The first letter was notice of a Tort Claim from Brandon Fry’s attorney. The potential claim is for unlawful employment actions including but not limited to intentional infliction of emotional distress. And being subjected to retaliation by the City of Haines including but not limited to termination. The second letter was a records request for Brandon’s personnel file. 
The investigation with the Department of Justice concerning the claim from Brandon stating the he was ordered to falsify the DMR reports continues. The DOJ has spoken with former employees Doug Schneider and Josh Proebstel who have been consistent in verifying that averaging the numbers on the weekend was the accepted practice in the past. 

Valerie suggested that the City postpone the purchase of the Reader Board at this time. The City has incurred some unexpected expenses that were not budgeted for such as the survey and removal of some hazard trees. 


Public Works Report
Public Works Ty Falcon addressed the Council and explained that the City lawn mower is not good enough condition to use as a commercial mower. Recently the City has spent a considerable amount of money in repairs trying to keep the mower operating. The City has been using the Mayor’s personal mower to mow the parks. Ty has researched purchasing a new mower. There are two 48” Hustler mowers available, the Super Duty which cost $4,149.00 and the Rafter XDX which cost $5,149.00. The Rafter XDX is more of a commercial mower and has been recommended by the dealer 
Councilor Falcon made a motion to purchase the Rafter XDX mower. Councilor Adcock seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 5 – Unfinished Business

Right of Way Encroachment 
Councilor Falcon addressed the Council concerning the Right of Way Encroachments that were discussed at the July Council meeting. The Council voted to allowed Mike Brazofsky one year to relocate his fence to his property and to allow Curt Knox one year to obtain a survey and to relocate his fence if necessary. Councilor Falcon thought that the Council should reconsider the time frame to conduct the survey. 
Councilor Shurtleff stated that she thinks that it should have been worded differently because she believes that Curt Knox thinks that he has a year to obtain the survey and probably a year to move the fence. 
Councilor Bain made a motion to send Curt Knox a letter to clarify that he has 90 days to have the survey conducted and one year to move the fence accordingly. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 6 – Council Reports

Councilor Bain
Councilor Bain stated that this year the Haines Stampede Rodeo brought in $20,000 at the gate. Which beat the record of  $13,000 which was brought in last year. The Demolition Derby brought in $17,000, which goes back to the Haines Rodeo. Next year the Demolition Derby could possibly be held in Haines. 
Agenda Item No. 7 – Public Comments
There were no public comments.
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm. 
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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